
  

Paul Rowe Jr./Sr. High School Newsletter  

October 2019 

Raider’s Report 

“Tricks for Eats!” Halloween Food Drive  

Paul Rowe partnering with RCMP, Rosary & Manning Elementary 

October: 

  4 Newsletter mailed home   

 10 Awards Day for  
     2019-2020 School Year 

 11-14 No School 
(Thanksgiving Weekend 

 23 Parent/Teacher  
     Interviews 

 28 No School for Students 
     (ATA PD Day) 

 

November 

 1  Mail Out 

 8  School Remembrance Day  
    Ceremony 

Upcoming Events: 

 Free supper & prize draw at 
next School Council meeting 

 Hot Lunch Coordinator and 
Food for Thought volunteers 
needed 

 Parent/Teacher Interviews 
dates and times 

Also in this Issue: 

On October 31, Paul Rowe is 
partnering with the Manning 
RCMP Detachment, Rosary 
School, and Manning Elementary 
School to collect donations for 
the Manning Food Bank. Paul 
Rowe students will be trick or 
treating, going door-to-door in 
Manning asking for food bank 
items between 10 AM and 2 PM.   

Wonôt be home but want to 
help?  Live out of town? There 
are a few options: 

 Items can also be dropped off 
at Paul Rowe School or the 
RCMP detachment prior to 
this date.   

 You are welcome to leave 
items labelled ñfood bankò 
outside your door before  
10 AM and the items will be 
collected by our students. 

 

In Your Familyôs Mailout: 
 

*Student registration forms (if  
  applicable) 

*Career Counsellor information for  
  grade 11 & 12 students (Post- 
  secondary application information,  
  open house dates and Encounters  
  with Canada program information) 

*Student Fee Receipts 
 

Messages to parents: 
 

*Our Automated Phone Out System 
is not currently operational due to 
the switch from Maplewood to  
Powerschool.  We are optimistic 
that the system will be back up and 
running soon. 
 

*Please return any outstanding  
student registration forms to the 
office as soon as possible.  
 

Prefer to receive your          
newsletter by E-mail?  Visit 
www.paulrowehigh.ca to subscribe!   

Parents and Guardians: 

On Halloween Day, students will be going door-to-door 
collecting non-perishable items for our local food bank. 

 Following the food drive, 
RCMP members will be at 
Rosary School, and  
Manning Elementary School 
from 3-4 PM to collect any 
other donations made at 
these locations. 

If you require more information, 
please contact Kendall Carlson 
at carlsonk@prsd.ab.ca or via 
the Paul Rowe school office at 
(780) 836-3397. 

 

www.paulrowehigh.ca 

The Manning & Area Food Bank 
provides food, support and  
agency referrals for a significant 
number of people. 

A list of donation ideas can be 
found on page 2. 

http://www.paulrowehigh.ca
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ñTRICK OR EAT!ò FOOD BANK DONATION IDEAS: 
 

Reminder:  The food bank cannot accept homemade food/canning, opened  
                   containers or products that are past the expiry or best before dates. 

Canned/Jar Products 

 Canned proteins (such as ham, 
chicken, tuna, salmon, sardines) 

 Brown beans 
 Canned vegetables 
 Pasta sauce 
 Fruit 
 Canned Pasta/Ravioli 
 Soup/Chunky Stew 
 Peanut Butter 
 Cheez Whiz 
 Jam 
 Syrup 

Box/Packaged Products 

 Kraft Dinner 
 Spaghetti/Macaroni 
 Rice 
 Instant Potatoes 
 Gravy Mixes 
 Crackers 
 Cereals 
 Biscuit Mix 
 Muffin Mix 
 Healthy (school) lunch items 

Donations are accepted throughout the year!   
Donations may be placed in bins at local businesses, or taken  
directly to the Food Bank.  Gift cards and cash donations are also 
accepted. 
 

Food Bank Hours and Location:  
Fridays 10 AM to 4 PM at 112 2nd Ave SW 
(Manning Community Adult Learning and Literacy Centre) 
 

Contact: (780) 836-2664 

OTHER DONATION IDEAS: 
 

 Toilet paper 
 Paper towel 
 Hygiene items 
 Feminine products 
 Diapers 
 Gift cards 
 Donation by cheque 

For information 
about our  
ñTRICK OR EATò  
Halloween Food 
Drive, please see 
page 1 or contact 
Ms. Kendall Carlson 
at carlsonk@prsd.ab.ca or via the 
Paul Rowe school office at  
(780) 836-3397. 
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Superintendentôs Message:  Parents Matter! 
Did you know that research shows that children experience  

higher levels of success when their parents are involved in their 

school and education? Parental involvement looks different for 

every family and is based on many factors.  

In elementary school it seems there is no shortage of ways  

parents can be involved. Volunteering in the classroom, reading 

to your child at home, attending school events, parent/teacher 

interviews, helping with field trips, being a member of School 

Council, school assemblies, and helping with homework are a 

few examples. As children move from elementary to junior high or middle school, the opportunities to 

be involved seem to decrease as life gets busier for families, and the natural order of children  

becoming more independent with age plays a factor.  

In reality, the types of opportunities for involvement may change, but the one thing that stays the 

same is the importance of communication. Being connected with your childôs school experience is 

important and equally important is that your child see, feel and know through both action and  

conversation that you are keeping connected. Whether that means attending parent-teacher  

conferences, emails with staff, attending a School Council meeting or becoming a member of School 

Council, reviewing school correspondence, attending events or following the school website and  

social media, being involved demonstrates to your child that you care.  

We believe that PARENTS MATTER and that is why Peace River School Division declared a week 

to celebrate the important work you do. Students told us during an online discussion that they  

appreciated the contributions of their parents/guardians whether providing a healthy breakfast,  

helping with homework and the overall love and support their parents/guardians provide. In response 

to their input PRSD has declared a week every year to celebrate PARENTS. Please join us this year 

from November 25-29 for PARENTS MATTER Week. All schools in the division will be hosting 

various events and activities that provide ways for students to show their appreciation to their  

parents for their involvement.  

Thank you for your important contributions – our doors are always open.  

Paul Bennett, Superintendent of Schools 
Peace River School Division No. 10 

Stay up-to-date with upcoming events, announcements and news 
from Paul Rowe! 

Website:      www.paulrowehigh.ca 
Facebook:    https://www.facebook.com/PaulRoweHigh/ 
Subscribe to our monthly newsletter:  
                   http://paulrowehigh.ca/Newsletter.php 

25 -29  

http://www.paulrowehigh.ca
https://www.facebook.com/PaulRoweHigh/
http://paulrowehigh.ca/Newsletter.php


4 

Adult and/or student volunteers needed for 
Food for Thought & Hot Lunch programs 

Can you spare an hour of your time, once or twice a 
month? Our school is looking for adult and/or high 
school student volunteers for Food for Thought. 

Our Food for Thought breakfast program runs Tuesday and 
Thursday mornings. Volunteers come in from 8-9 AM to  
prepare, serve students and clean up.  This is a great  
opportunity for our students to add volunteerism to their  
resumes and scholarship applications! 

We are also seeking an adult Hot Lunch coordinator. 

The hot lunch program has been very popular with  
students, but an adult coordinator is needed to keep the  
program running.  Coordinator duties would include: setting hot lunch dates and menu, counting  
orders and payments, communicating orders to restaurants and preparing the volunteer helper 
schedule.  Most hot lunches have typically been ñpick upsò from local restaurants, which do not  
require any special preparation.  Each week, a volunteer only has to pick up lunch orders from a  
local business, then bring them to the canteen where students come to pick them up.  Volunteer 
hours are approximately 11 AM-noon. 

For more information or to sign up as a volunteer for either of these programs, please contact Terra 
Goodzeck at our school office: (780) 836-3397. 

Calling All Parents!  
Supper and prize draw  

We are seeking your participation in our School 
Council.  The next meeting will be a supper 
meeting with a chance for your child to win a 
deluxe movie package for them and 3 friends! 
We can't wait to see you at 6:30pm on Monday, 
October 21st, 2019. 
 

This is not a fundraising group!  This is an  
opportunity for your involvement and voice in 
your child's education and our school  
community. 

 

Parent/Teacher Interviews 
 

Wednesday, October 23 
Wednesday, November 27 
 
4:00-6:00 PM 
by appointment  
6:00—7:00 PM drop in 
 

Please call the school office at (780) 836-3397 to 
book your appointment. 

 

Awards Day for 2018-2019 
 

Thursday, October 10 
2:00 PM 

 

Thank you! 
  Thank you to Sharon Fowler for donating  
  $50 towards Study Café snacks for our  
  students! 
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Citizenship on display 
at our Terry Fox Run 

September 27th was School Terry Fox Run day!   
A big thanks goes out to everyone who  
participated and to those who raised funds for 
the Terry Fox Foundation (cancer research)!  
Thanks to Mr. Scott Davidson's junior high  
literacy class for hosting the presentation and 
reminding us about Terry's legacy.  It was great 
to see such positive attitudes and students 
demonstrating respect for Self, Others, Learning 
and Environment!   

A message of truth 
and reconciliation 

Thank you to all of the students and staff who 
dressed in orange and participated in our Orange 
Shirt Day assembly and activities. Thank you to 
Mrs. Audrey Dittrick for organizing our school 
event and for encouraging our school community 
to consider how each of us can help spread the 
spirit of truth and reconciliation.  Students' per-
sonal messages have been posted on our FNMI 
bulletin board.  #EveryChildMatters 

Students trained in 
Standard First Aid 

Paul Rowe Jr./Sr. High School is working hard to 
ensure that students have the skills that they 
need for when they leave high school.  All of our 
high school students will complete the two-day 
Standard First Aid with CPR and AED train-
ing.  First Aid training is a valuable "real-world" 
skill and is a requirement in many workplac-
es.  Thank you to Peace River School Division 
David Smith for instructing our students!  We are 
hoping to offer one more session in semester 2.   

Always Find a Reason 
to Smile hosts event 

Paul Rowe students, staff and community found 
a reason to smile at a noon hour BBQ sponsored 
by ñAlways Find a Reason to Smile,ò an  
organization for suicide awareness and  
prevention.   Thank you to Casey Szmata for  
organizing this event and to Canadian Natural 
Resources Limited for partnering with this  
organization to bring awareness about this  
important issue to schools in the Peace Region.  
#NationalSuicideHotline #1-800-273-HELP
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